D-Link News Release

Spokesperson:

A.P. Chen
Chief Finance Officer

D-Link Announced Share Buyback Program for the Seventh Time

Taipei, March 23, 2011 - Today D-Link’'s Board Meeting resolved to purchase
company’s own shares. This is the seventh time that D-Link executes share buyback
program. The execution period is from March 24, 2011 to May 23, 2011, to buy back up
to 12,000,000 shares within the per share price range from NT$20.0 to NT$30.0. The
Board believes the treasury share program can better protect shareholders’ interests,
and will not have any material impacts on the company’s financial status since the
maximum dollar amount needed for share buyback will only account for 1.98% of
company’s current asset.
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